Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee 23rd June 2003

Action Sheet

Present: Councillor Dawson (Chair), Cllr Boyd, Cllr Hincks, Cllr Memory, Cllr B.Lea, Cllr Holt, Cllr Burgoyne

Russell Bernstein (Assistant Director Scrutiny), Linda Sharples, (Scrutiny Support Officer), Alan Westwood (Director Corporate Services), Cllr Bill Hinds (Lead Member), Terry Harrison, (FSG) Andy Roberts, (Corporate Services)

Apologies: Cllr Dobbs, Cllr Jolley (Deputy Chair), Cllr Slater

	Item
	Action required
	Contact
	Timescale

	Matters arising from previous meeting

Appraisal


	· External Partner Cobbetts – A small percentage of the work is being dealt with by Cobbetts. The Head of Law and Administration would be happy to come to a further meeting and give a presentation on the work being undertaken. Members felt this would be useful and asked for a presentation to be arranged at a future meeting.

· Project Management Training. 8 – 10 people have undertook training in IT and 50 people from Corporate Services have agreed to the training. Prince 2 provides a systematic process for large projects and should be adopted as standard practice. It seems this is not happening at the moment which raised concerns with Cllr Boyd. Members would like project management to be included in the work programme for future work.

· CRM Academy–Members would like a presentation on this area of       work.

· Strategic Partnership update- A date has been set at 12.00pm on the 14th July for a special meeting (committee room)

The Scoping document outlining the way forward in relation to this piece of work was agreed. Members agreed that a sub-group would be organised to become more involved in this piece of work, which would be regularly reported back to the full meeting.

Members on the sub-group are Cllr Dawson, Cllr Boyd, Cllr Lea. Members will work with David Horsler (Personnel representative) and Linda Sharples (Scrutiny Support Officer) to gather evidence in relation to appraisal.


	Linda Sharples

Andy Roberts

David Horsler

Linda Sharples
	October

July to November

	Mobile Phones

Forward Plan
	The report was brought to members outlining the current number of mobile phones in light of the new criteria that was recently agreed at cabinet in March 2003. Members expressed their concerns at the increasing number of telephones and agreed that they would like to carry out spot checks within Directorates to establish that the criteria is being adhered to. Members requested that this work be undertaken as soon as possible and a further report brought back to this Committee by the September meeting. It was suggested that this report include reference to the impact mobile phones has had in relation to the radio systems previously operated by the City Council. Members also requested that Cabinet be informed of the action being taken and their concerns regarding the continual upward cost of mobile phones.

Members also expressed concern at the small number of mobile telephone numbers that are published on the intranet. 

Discussion took place regarding items on the forward plan. It was agreed that in future only items that are relevant to this committee will be brought to the attention of members.
	Linda Sharples

Linda Sharples/Alan Westwood

Linda Sharples
	September

September

September



	Outstanding Items from previous actions sheet

Attendance Management: Further information is to be collected in relation to attendance management, contact to be made with Barnsley LA who have a low rate of sickness (August)

Race Equality Statistics: Information requested in respect of ageism with Salford: age profile for the authority, How many over 50’s are employed, How many young people are recruited? (August)

SAP – Samples to be taken to check if the manual records match the SAP information (September)



	Future work
	Members discussed within the review item, future work to be included on the work programme. The following issues were raised

· CRM Acadamy – This is being driven by the ODPM but how do the good practice ideas tie into our corporate processes.

· Relationships with others/customers. – The Lift project is including a large number of partners. It would be useful if members could monitor how the partnership is being handled and how this is affecting the customers and the service they receive. This would tie into a lot of work which is currently being covered on the customer services within Corporate services.

· Members also requested an update on the review of car allowances. 

· Members agreed that the work of the committee needs to be more focused in the future and dealing with strategic issues.


	
	

	
	Chair                            Councillor J Dawson
	
	

	
	Assistant Director             Russell Bernstein             793 3530
	
	

	
	Scrutiny Support Officer     Linda Sharples                793 3324
	
	

	If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Linda Sharples. Date of next meeting: 27th August, 2003

	All reports are to be with Linda Sharples no later than 10 days prior to the meeting.
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